
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Prof. Teresa O’Doherty 
Dr Melanie Ní Dhuinn 
Marino Institute of Education 
Griffith Avenue 
Dublin 9 
D09 R232 
 

      
By email: teresa.odoherty@mie.ie , melanie.nídhuinn@mie.ie  

8 July 2024 
 
Re: Accreditation process for the: 

  
Professional Master of Education (PME-Primary) New pathway through Irish. 
 
Dear Prof. O’Doherty, 

 

I am pleased to inform you that, following an independent Panel review of the above pathway to an 

accredited programme at MIE, the Teaching Council is satisfied that the pathway meets the standards 

outlined in Céim: Standards for Initial Teacher Education (2020).  

 
The review and accreditation process was conducted in accordance with the Procedures for the Professional 

Accreditation of Programmes of Initial Teacher Education (2021). 

 

The Council’s Education Committee, at its meeting on 25 June 2024 approved the accreditation of the 

following pathway, at Marino Institute of Education: 

 

Professional Master of Education (PME-Primary) New pathway through Irish. 
 

An appeal may be made to the Director of the Teaching Council within 30 days of the issue of the final 

reports. For the purposes of the appeals procedure, the relevant date is the date on which the reports are 

dispatched from the Teaching Council.  

 

I would like to take this opportunity, on behalf of the Council, to thank the academic and administrative staff 

of Marino Institute of Education for your very positive engagement with the review and accreditation 

process.  

 

Please find a copy of the final report attached.    

 

Yours sincerely, 

mailto:teresa.odoherty@mie.ie
mailto:melanie.nídhuinn@mie.ie


 
 

Dr Lynn Ramsey 

Director  

The Teaching Council 

 


